
 1 

Town of Jonesville 
Public Hearing  

Amending the Town Charter  
 

The Town of Jonesville held a Public Hearing pursuant to Virginia Code section 
15.2-202 on Tuesday, November 1, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. at the American Legion 
Building located in Cumberland Bowl Park to assist the council in determining if it 
is in the best interest of the Town to request the General Assembly to amend its 
existing charter. This amendment would include increasing the mayor and 
council term from 2 years to 4 years and reducing the number of council from 7 
to 5. This would begin with the election in May 2018 and become effective in July 
2018.  
 
Members Present: 

Jim Ewing, Mayor 
Brian Huff 
Jerry Harris 
Magen Harris 
Bobby Slusher  
Rebecca Hines 
Tommy Livesay 
Jolene Lambert 
   

Members Absent: 
George Cridlin, Town Attorney 
  

Employees Present: 
 Amy Willis-Town Clerk/Treasurer 
 Charlene Schaeffer, Utility Billing Clerk 
 Jimmy Cluesman, Town Superintendent 
 Terry Sivert, Police Chief 
 Travis Mullins, Police Sergeant 
 
Visitors Present: 
 Louise Carver, Powell Valley News 
 Barbara Smith and 3 children 
 
Mayor Ewing called the hearing to order at 5:35 p.m. 
 
After no comment the hearing closed at 5:35 p.m. 
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